
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Tara Hembree (MaineHousing), Norm Maze (Shalom House), Janice Daku (RCAM), Vickey Merill (CHOM), Rebekah Paredes (New Hope Midcoast), Jerry Botta (HOME Inc.), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Donna Kelley (Waldo CAP), Donna Alger (BFAH), Beverly Hubbard (YAB), Mike Tuller (BFAH), Laura Briggs (BOL), Lisa McLaughlin (HAS),  Sara Wade (DHHS), Mike Merrill (VOANNE), Kelly Watson (MSHA), Marcie Dean (Next Step),  Amanda Roy (DSW Management), Pam Morin (FVP),  Bonnie Gagnon (Caring Unlimited), Abigail Smallwood (City of Biddeford), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor),  Jill Grazia (Shalom House), Ann Martin (HUD), Archie Curry (BAHS), Diane Small (Sanford Housing), David McCluskey (Community Care), Julia Galvez (YAB), Alice Preble (DHHS), Rebecca Hobbs (Through These Doors), Kayla Lewis (Seeds of Hope), Jessica Lincoln (Northern Lighthouse Youth Shelter), Amy Holland (Hub 3), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Sean Fitzpatrick (VA-HCHV), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Jace Farris (Hub 8), Kate Easter (MCEDV), Nicole Frydrych (Hub 6), Matthew Wayman (YAB), Mike Shaughnessy (MaineHousing), Katie Buckner (HUD), Mindy Kane (Penquis), Shirley Caron (Hub 9), Ginny Dill (DHHS), Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Joe McNally (Milestone Recovery), Cherly Harkins (HVJ/HA4A), Tracey Allen (KBH), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voices), Aaron Geyer (City of Portland), Sharon Jordan (Wabanaki Health & Wellness), Rota Knott (Tedford Housing)
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Stephonie Gregg (YCSPI) and Kari Bradstreet (FVP).
[Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]



 [Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Maine 
Continuum of Care

Meeting Minutes: Maine CoC
Date: December 15, 2022, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Zoom

	 
1. Approval of Minutes and Moment of Silence: 
Vickey welcomed all to today’s meeting. MCOC Minutes from the October meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website (there was no MCOC Meeting in November). Kate E. motioned to approve October’s minutes as written, Mike S. seconded. No one opposed.  Passed unanimously.   A moment of silence to honor the passing of people experiencing homelessness was observed. 

2. Big Thinking Topics: 
Election Results are in! As previously posted, in the Regular Election, Awa Conteh was re-elected to her Tri-Chair position for another three year term! It was pretty much a landslide victory. The Special Election to serve the remaining two years of the term for the seat being vacated by Norm Maze was a much closer three way race coming right down to the wire – and the winner is . . . Kate Easter! Erin Kelly was a close second and Nicole Frydrych was not far behind. Congratulations to Kate and that you to Erin and Nicole for their willingness to serve.

3. SHC Updates: 
Cullen provided a summary of the December Statewide Homeless Council Meeting (Full minutes of that meeting will be posted on the www.mainehomelessplanning.org website.)
- Hubs are compiling data on inflow, outreach, and preparing for the upcoming Point-in-Time. 
- There will be Vigils in a number of communities on the longest night of the year, Dec. 21st to remember those who have passed away while experiencing, or having experienced, homelessness. 
- Greg Payne spoke of the state’s efforts to address the ending of ERA assistance – emergency hotel/motel sheltering is not a sustainable model – other solutions are needed. 
- Nichelle Carver from USICH provided and overview of the new Federal Strategic Plan to Prevent and End Homelessness (also posted on the website www.mainehomelessplanning.org/usich-the-federal-strategic-plan ). Interventions must begin before someone knocks on the shelter door. There is no ‘one size fits all’ solution – look at all options. Maine’s vacancy rate is low – but it’s not zero! There are units – there is turnover. Warming Centers are a ‘second-class service’ – yes, they can save lives, and provide opportunities for ‘in-reach’ but they are not shelters – we need to do better.
-Homeless Voices for Justice provided training at the Maine Criminal Justice Academy and connected with the Cadets who will be serving in the Portland area upon graduation. 
 
4. PIT/HIC Updates: 
The 2023 Point-in-Time and Housing Inventory Count will take place on the night of Jan 24th, with Service Based surveys conducted on the following three days. Hub Coordinators will be organizing the volunteers and related activities in their areas across the state. We will be using the ‘Counting Us’ mobile app this year – and paper forms will also be available – more information can be found on www.mainepit.org – all are encouraged to help in whatever why they can. 

5. Legislative Updates:                                                                                                     
Cullen and Vickey provided the Federal and State Legislative updates. They both talk much faster, and far more eloquently than I could possibly capture in my notes, but here is a link to the information shared at the meeting - www.mainehomelessplanning.org/State-and-Federal-Legislation-Update-12.7.22.pdf . The Maine Homeless Policy Committee has established a list of 6 Priorities they have shared with the Legislature. These include Funding for Emergency Shelters, Ending Outdoor Homelessness, Ensuring an Adequate Supply of Housing, Ensuring an Adequate Safety Net, Creating Housing Stability Workers, and Decriminalizing Homelessness. More details can be found here www.mainehomelessplanning.org/Policy-Committee-Priorities-and-strategies-for-the-131st-Legislature.docx . The new Speaker has expressed support for these initiatives, and HUD has several programs that help with the development of ADUs (Accessory Dwelling Units). Greg Payne has said that the time seems right to make some positive changes in how the state approached homelessness and related policies. HVJ asked South Portland Representative Kessler if something could be done about out-of-state corporations buying up large ‘affordable’ housing projects in Maine and raising the rents by hundreds of dollars, as has happened at Redbank and other neighborhoods. 
6. Letters of Support: 
MCOC has received requests for Letters of Support from a number of projects for which we provide such letters annually, such as SSVF and GPD projects. It has always been MCOC policy to provide Letters of Support to these and other ongoing projects so that they may continue their work. However, time sensitive requests sometimes arrive between meetings, delaying when a vote can occur. Vickey proposed a Motion to allow the Chairs to provide Letters of Support to all such projects that have previously received one with the need for a formal vote, while continuing to bring any requests that are for new or different projects to the full MCOC for approval. The Motion was seconded by Bonnie G. and Passed without opposition.
Speaking of New Letter of Support Requests, MaineHousing asked that the MCOC consider provider Letters of Support to developers seeking to create new projects in rural areas if they commit to working with referrals from the SNOFO Outreach providers (assuming we get that funding). 


7. Long Term Stayers Updates: 
Portland was able to house 5 more LTSs in November. They currently have 112 people on their Active List. Homeless Services of Aroostook now has 8 people who have been in shelter for 8 months, and one who has been there 7 months.

8. COC Board Update: 
· CES: As of December, 240 Individuals have been assessed in Hubs 5 and 7. Of those, 97 were Unsheltered and 20 reported fleeing DV. 12 Individuals have been referred to Case Conferencing. 72 have been referred to Shalom House – of those 39 applications are in process, 18 Shelter Plus Care Vouchers have issued, and 20 referrals have been closed (client not eligible or interested in pursuing). Another 21 referrals have been made to City of Bangor Shelter Plus Care. The CES “Pilot” is done – the group is reviewing the feedback collected and will report out on the results in early January. Early results show that the new Assessment Tool seems to be working as intended – those with the highest level of need are being prioritized for assistance. Processes will be reviewed and reassessed based on this feedback before rolling out CES statewide in 2023. Stay tuned for more!
· DEIB Committee: The Diversity, Equity, Inclusion and Belonging Committee held their first meeting yesterday. They will be developing a Committee Charter to more clearly define their mission and goals. Anyone who is interested in joining is welcome to attend – please contact Erin Kelly for more information. This Committee will now be a standing agenda item under the Board Updates.

9. Youth Action Board Update:
The YAB has done a bunch of trainings and presentations with the Dept. of Education across the state discussing and raising awareness of Youth experiencing homelessness and housing instability. Several area of the state are now forming local community based youth groups. The Maine YAB hopes to be presenting at the National Youth Action Board Conference in March!

10. Standing Committee Updates:
· Resource Committee: 
· Scoring Template Com: Dan H. wants the group to be pro-active this year, reworking the tools far ahead of the NOFO, and better coordinating with the Monitoring Committee to ensure they are asking the questions and collecting the information that will be needed to make better, more data driven, decisions about project evaluation and selection. The committee needs more, and broader, representation – if interested, contact Dan.
· Veteran’s Committee: also Dan H. – the group is updating their written standards regarding their By-Name-List, and strategizing better ways to engage with Vets who are unsheltered – approximately 1/3 of the homeless Vets they work with.
11. New Agenda Items:  
· [bookmark: _GoBack] Big Thinking Topics:  PIT and HIC 
12. Other Business: 
Homeless Vigils in many communities Dec 21st  
Big thanks to all for another productive year of MCOC work!

Next MCOC meeting is scheduled for January 19, 2023 from 1:00-3:00 pm on ZOOM!
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